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June 16, 2020 

REPORT/RECOMMENDATION TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

OF THE COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 

AND RECORD OF ACTION 

 

June 23, 2020 

 

FROM 

JOHN McMAHON, Sheriff/Coroner/Public Administrator   

           

SUBJECT   
..Title  
Amendment to Contract No. 96-880 with the United States Marshals Service 
..End 

 
RECOMMENDATION(S) 
..Recommendation 

Approve Amendment No. 17 to Contract No. 96-880 with the United States Marshals Service 
to incorporate contract language for the monitoring of federal detainees on a case-by-case basis 
during court hearings conducted via video teleconferencing when the federal judiciary has 
restricted in-person presentation of a prisoner before the court, with no change to the current 
contract term of February 1, 2018 through January 31, 2023.   
(Presenter: John Ades, Captain, 387-0640) 
..Body 
 
COUNTY AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER GOALS & OBJECTIVES 
Operate in a Fiscally-Responsible and Business-Like Manner. 
Provide for the Safety, Health and Social Service Needs of County Residents. 
Pursue County Goals and Objectives by Working with Other Agencies. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
Approval of this item will not result in the use of additional Discretionary General Funding (Net 
County Cost). The Sheriff/Coroner/Public Administrator Department (Department) will be 
reimbursed by the United States Marshals Service (USMS) at the established per-diem rates for 
the housing of adult federal detainees housed at the County’s detention centers. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
On September 17, 1996 (Item 25), the Board of Supervisors (Board) approved Contract No. 96-
880 with the USMS establishing an Inter-Governmental Agreement (IGA No. 12-99-0035) for 
the County to provide housing and transportation of adult male and female federal detainees. 
The Board has subsequently approved amendments to the IGA with the latest being 
Amendment No. 16 (August 7, 2018; Item 25), in which the Board accepted new language and 
per-diem rates established by the USMS. 
 
Due to the current COVID-19 pandemic, access to the courts has been greatly limited. In order 
to continue the legal cases for federal detainees, the USMS has requested the Department 
provide security during video conferences to continue the court hearing process. The proposed 
amendment allows for deputies to perform the requested video conference security.  
 
There is no change to the current contract term of February 1, 2018 through January 31, 2023. 
Either party may terminate the Agreement, for any reason, with at least 30-calendar day 
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advance written notice, unless an emergency requires the immediate relocation of federal 
detainees. 
  
PROCUREMENT 
N/A  
 
REVIEW BY OTHERS 
This item has been reviewed by County Counsel (Richard D. Luczak, Deputy County Counsel, 
387-5455) on May 26, 2020; Finance (Carolina Mendoza, Administrative Analyst, 387-0294) on 
May 29, 2020; and County Finance and Administration (Kelly Welty, Deputy Executive Officer, 
387-5423) on June 1, 2020. 
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Record of Action of the Board of Supervisors 
County of San Bernardino 

 
APPROVED (CONSENT CALENDAR) 
 
Moved: Josie Gonzales   Seconded: Robert A. Lovingood 
Ayes: Robert A. Lovingood, Janice Rutherford, Dawn Rowe, Curt Hagman, Josie Gonzales 
 
 
Lynna Monell, CLERK OF THE BOARD 
 
 
 
BY _________________________________ 
DATED: June 23, 2020 
 

 
 

cc: Sheriff's- Ades w/agree for sign 
Contractor- C/O Sheriff's w/agree 
File- w/agree 

la 06/24/2020 

 


